CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

NOVEMBER 15, 2016
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of October 11, 2016 Council meeting.
· November accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - October
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Certified Wastewater Operator Agreement
· Oregon Department of Corrections Amendment to Master Agreement

· Revision to Council Rules of Order and Procedures
Old Business
· Water Compliance Project
New Business
Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
NOVEMBER 15, 2016

CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the November 15, 2016 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Katie Jones-Bedolla, Don Adcock, Dawn O’Grady and Lisa Whited. Council members Connie Pound Lewis and John Shurtleff were absent. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell.  

Citizens present: Katherine Down, Shane Myers, Linda Ruby, Teri Johnson and Floyd Johnson. Members of Boy Scout Troup 460 were also present. 
Agenda Item No. 1 – Mayors Report
Mayor Brown thanked Teri Johnson for loaning the photographs to the City from the Eastern Oregon Museum to have copied for City Hall. 

The Hiring Committee members for the Public Works Maintenance 1 position are: Sandy Wood, Richard Howe, Perry Lowe, Don Adcock, Katie Jones Bedolla, Doug Schneider, Angie Shurtleff and Mayor Brown. 

Mayor Brown stated that the City has acquired a bad reputation concerning the employee turn-over. The City needs to work to resolve these issues. The Council needs to remember that the decision-making powers are limited to the Council as a whole.
High Country Contracting is making progress on the Cole Street project.

The City Flag has been designed and taken to Elkhorn Embroidery. A sample flag will be provided for comment. Neighborhood Watch has donated $200.00 for the flag. 


Public Works Wages 
 Mayor Brown called for a motion to pay Doug Schneider $17.00 per hour until the vacant Public Works position is filled. 
Councilor O’Grady made a motion to pay Doug Schneider $17.00 per hour until the full time Public Works position is filled. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 2– Consent Agenda
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder/Public Works Reports
City Recorder

Wastewater Disposal Permit Renewal
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the eight-year Wastewater Disposal Permit Renewal has been received by the DEQ. Jackie Ray from the DEQ stated that the renewal looked good. A draft permit or refusal will be sent to the City shortly. If any changes are needed it will be sent back to the City for corrections that must be completed within 14 days. Then the permit renewal will go out for public comment and will be posted on the DEQ website. The permit process is lengthy and can take several months to complete.

CDBG Grant Application
The application for a CDBG grant to complete the Water Compliance Project has met the threshold review and has been forwarded to the ratings and rankings committee. The IFA will start announcing grants at the beginning of December or possibly sooner.  

The State Drinking Water Agency has rated our water project and has determined that the City is eligible for funding for a loan.


2017 Method of Distribution
On behalf of the City, Nick Ducote from Ducote Consulting, submitted a lengthy comment on the IFA’s proposed 2017 Method of Distribution for CDBG grants. The proposed 2017 MOD included changes in eligible projects which excluded the planning phase of projects. The IFA executive Director Chris Cummings stated that the proposed 2017 MOD has been pulled and the 2016 MOD will remain in effect for now. In the next 3-4 months, public sub-committees will be formed to make decisions on the public comments. Nick plans on attending those meeting along with the IFA board meetings.


Increase of Rates
City Attorney Dan Van Thiel will be increasing his rates from $160.00 per hour to $200.00 per hour. 


Landfill Fees
The Landfill is currently charging $50.00 for large animal disposal. The public works employees have suggested charging an additional charge of $50.00 if the City helps load the animal and another $50.00 if the City transports the animal to the Landfill on the City trailer.

Councilor O’Grady made a motion for the Landfill to charge $50.00 for large animal disposal, an additional $50.00 for loading the animal with City equipment and an additional $50.00 if the City has to transport the animal to the Landfill with City equipment. Councilor Jones-Bedolla seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Election Results
The Election Results have not been certified by the County Clerk at this time. Unofficial results are Mayor: Jim Brown. Council: Connie Pound Lewis, Lisa Whited and Ken Bain. A new law has gone into effect that excuses the County from tallying write-in votes unless the number of write-ins are greater than the votes for the candidates on the ballot. In the past, the County Clerk provided that information.


Park Use Policy
Valerie stated that she had contacted Lisa Masters, CIS Risk Management representative concerning the liability issue for park use. Lisa stated that she would forward the requested information in the near future. 

Councilor Whited explained that she had contacted the OLCC concerning the use of alcohol in the park and they stated that alcohol use in the park would not be regulated by OLCC. The City would need to get approval from the insurance company and that is very unlikely. The City needs a resolution that states “no alcohol in the park” and have signs posted in the park. There could be exceptions in the resolution that states that the party could get their own liability insurance to cover alcohol use for certain events. 
Valerie explained that the existing park policy does state that alcohol is not allowed in the park. CIS Risk Management reviewed the policy in the past and the recent changes have been forwarded to CIS.

Camp Spaces
Residents Rob and Wendy Pierce asked the City if it was allowable to rent out camp spaces on their vacant lot during the Motor Cycle Rally and the Fourth of July. There is a water meter on the lot and they would provide chemical toilets. 

Council discussion followed and the general consensus was that there are not any rules against the Pierce’s renting out camp sites on their vacant property.
Agenda Item No. 4-Administrative Matters

Certified Wastewater Operator Agreement

It is necessary for the City to contract with a Certified Wastewater Operator. Bruce Litke has indicated that he would be willing to contract with the City for his service.
Councilor O’Grady made a motion to contract with Certified Wastewater Operator Bruce Litke. Councilor Jones-Bedolla seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 

Oregon Department of Corrections Amendment to Master Agreement
Mayor Brown explained that City has an agreement with the Oregon Department of Corrections to utilize the inmate work crews if necessary. The amendment consists of an extension of the expiration date.

Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the Oregon Department of Corrections Amendment to the Master Agreement. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Revision to Council Rules of Order and Procedures
It was necessary to make a revision to number (8) of the Council Rules of Order and Procedures to reflect the Oregon Government Ethics Laws concerning conflicts of interest.
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the revision to the Council Rules of Order and Procedures. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 5– New Business

Business Sign

Mayor Brown explained that resident Brian Pound asked permission to place a business sign advertising “Pound Auto Sales” on the City owned pole on the corner of Front and Third Streets. 
Council agreed that Brian Pound could place a business sign on the pole.

Agenda Item No. 6 – Public Comments

Shane Myers
Resident Shane Myers asked the Council if he could have more time to remove the building that he built on City property. Shane stated that he was willing to work with the City on this matter, but he was still unsure of the property boundaries and which other buildings that were in violation. 

A lengthy discussion followed concerning establishing the property boundaries.
Council agreed to give Shane more time to comply with the building encroachment issue.


Boy Scout Troup 460
Micah Bradford from Boy Scout Troup 460 addressed the Council explaining that the Troup does a lot of service projects in the local community. Micah introduced Boy Scouts, Hyrum Bradford, Isaiah Bradford, Ammon Bradford, Eric Newman and leaders Josh Anderson and Wayne Whitley.
Micah explained that attending a public meeting fulfills a requirement for a “communications merit badge”.
The Council thanked Boy Scout Troup 460 for attending the Council meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 7.05 pm.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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